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 There will be no school  mass on 

Tuesday 24th October  due to a whole 

school workshop day in school focusing 

on God’s planet. 

After half term, there will be a change to 

the weekly mass rota each Tuesday. 

Starting on Tuesday 7th November,

 all children will attend whole school 

mass every other Tuesday.  

We will share in the weekly newsletter 

which year group will be leading the 

readings during each Mass. 

Sunday 22nd  October 9am-

Year 6 pupils will be reading

Children in Years 3 – 6 are welcome to 

join staff in the choir loft

Children in Reception – Year 2 are 

welcome to participate in children’s

liturgy.

parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk

Twitter:  @CTKPrimaryCov

Phone 02476 335790

Website: www.ctk.hccmac.co.uk

WEEKLY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER – Friday 20th October 2023

At CTK, the Governors  are the strategic leaders 

of the school and have a vital role to play in 

making sure every child gets the best possible 

education. They work together to provide an 

oversight of the management and operation of the 

school, with the aim of improving the quality of 

education provided and raising standards. 

Therefore, we  would like to introduce you to the 

new Governing Body at CTK for 2023.  

  Mrs Claire Hackett             Deacon Keith Millage
   Chair of Governors         Vice Chair of Governors

Foundation Governors 

Mrs Imelda Murphy        

Mrs Siobhan Armstrong 

Mrs Sian Massey- Ellis 

Mr Matthew Cole     

If you would like to know more about our 

Governors and that area of the school life that 

they are the link Governor for, please visit the 

school website 

https://www.ctk.hccmac.co.uk/page/?title=Local+

Governing+Board&pid=12
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Two people from each class were picked to be part of the school Eco Team 
this half term.

All Eco team members from each class then met and had a meeting all 
about what Eco means to us at CTK. We then decided as a group that we 

wanted our team name to be …

 
This week  the Eco Heroes were given a special  badge.

We would love it if you could bring in some used batteries and milk bottles 
or bottle lids for the Eco collection.

Please make sure your milk bottles are washed and dry before bringing 
them in.

Next week there will be a company coming in to school called ‘Gods 
beautiful planet’ for a whole day at WHR. We can’t wait for the workshop 

day all about how we can save God’s planet with a focus on the 
environment. 
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This week we launched our recycling initiative with a visit from Team Recycle. 

Children have been asked to bring into school, HDPE plastic items which have the resin 

code number 2 printed on the item. ( see image below)

As explained in the workshops the items to be brought in from home 

will be plastic milk bottles, milk bottle tops, water bottle tops and pop bottle tops.

Please could you ensure each item has been thoroughly cleaned before being brought into 

school and children will then place the items in our Team Recycle bins that will be on site.

Following this, all items will be taken to the Team Recycle factory as shown on the assembly 

video. 

Once all items have been granulated and then placed in a heat press, a unique display will 

be created for our school, which will be made from 100% recycled plastics collected from 

your children.

This gives all children the opportunity to be part of and understand the full recycling process, 

and we hope that this will encourage them to recycle at home and at school as part of their 

daily lives.

We really appreciate you 

supporting with this initiative

and we hope that the impact

the Team Recycle project

makes will inspire and 

encourage your children 

to make a positive 

contribution to help 

protect our planet. 
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Last Saturday, Catherine 
competed in a gymnastics 
competition.
She placed 1st on bars
 and came 6th out of all
 the girls competing.
Well done Catherine
 on a fantastic
 achievement.
 We are very proud
 of you! 

Last week, Phoebe competed 
at the West Midlands challenge 
Cup. She performed an 
outstanding floor routine and 
felt very proud of her 
achievement. 

Well done Phoebe,
 we are so proud of
 all you have achieved. 
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This week the boys school 

football team had their first 

game of the season. They 

played brilliantly against 

Our Lady of 

the Assumption. Thanks to 

Mr Hadlum for supporting. 

The school Hi 5 team had 

their first game of the season 

this week against All Souls 

Catholic Primary School.  

Both teams played very well 

and showed great team work. 

Thanks to Miss Duffin and 

Miss Walker for supporting. 

Thanks to William for serving at the 

Coventry Catholic Schools’ 

Partnership Vocations Mass on 

Wednesday evening.
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Contact Details 
Follow us on Facebook @ChristTheKingPTA 

 X previously known as Twitter @CTKPTACOV 

or contact us via e-mail: christthekingpta@gmail.com. 

mailto:parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk


Christ The King Catholic Primary 

School 

Scots Lane

Coventry

CV6 2DJ           

parentlink@ctk.coventry.sch.uk

Twitter:  @CTKPrimaryCov

Phone 02476 335790

Website: www.ctk.coventry.sch.uk

October

November

December
Monday 23rd October – Dodgeball 

Competition 

Wednesday 25th Ocotber – Class 4 

Assembly 9am 

Thursday 26th Ocotber – Class 3 

Assembly 9am 

Thursday 26th Ocotber – Year 6 

Dance Show 2:15pm  

Friday 27th October – Last day of the 

half term  

 

Thursday 9th November @ 

9:00am – WHR site Remembrance 

Day Service

Friday 10th November @ 2:00pm – 

SL site Remembrance Day Service

Friday 17th November– Teacher 

Training Day – school closed to 

pupils 

Thursday 23rd November @ 

9:00am – Reception Family Faith 

Day

Friday 24th November  -

Individual and Siblings Photo Day 

Sunday 26thNovember – Thursday 

30th November –Yr6  Plas Dol-y-Moch

Friday 8th December @ 9:00am – 

Class 13 and Class 14 Prayer Service

Thursday 14th December  - 

Reception Vision Screening 

Friday 15th December @ 9:00am – 

Class 3 and Class 4 Prayer Service

Thursday 21st December @ 6pm  – 

Christ the King Carol Service at CTK 

Church ( Reception – Year 6 pupils) 
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Why is good attendance important?
To ensue pupils reach their full potential both socially and academically a high level of 

attendance and punctuality is essential. The expectation by the Department for Education 

and Local Authority is that all children’s school attendance will be 95% or above each 

academic year. By law, all children of compulsory school age must receive a suitable full-time 

education. Parents have a legal responsibility to make sure that their child attends school 

regularly. This means that your child should not have sessions of unauthorised absence. 

Ongoing attendance percentage

At CTK we carefully monitor your child’s attendance and punctuality percentage on a daily, 

weekly and monthly basis to ensure that pupils are attending school for 95% of the time in line 

with the DfE expectations. 

WHR site SL site

Class Name Weekly 
Attendance 
16/10/2023 – 
20/10/2023

Class  Name Weekly 
Attendance 
16/10/2023 – 
20/10/2023

Nursery Class 7

Class 1 Class 8

Class 2 Class 9

Class 3 Class 10

Class 4 Class 11

Class 5 Class 12

Class 6 Class 13

Class 14 
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Friday 1st September 2023

Monday 4th September 2023

Friday 29th September 2023 

Friday 17th November 2023 

Monday 3rd June 2024 

 

All Clubs start at 3.30pm and finish at 

4.30pm (unless otherwise specified)

Scots Lane:

Monday 23 October 
3.30pm  Chess Club KS2
3:30pm – 4:45pm Yr4 Forest School / 
Gardening Club 

Tuesday 24 October
8.00am Tennis Yr3 &4
3:30pm      Hi5 Training 
3:30pm Boys Football Team cancelled 
due to match 

Wednesday 25 October
8.00am       Tennis - Yr 5 & 6 
12.30pm     CL11 Swimming 
3.30pm       Girl’s Football Club

Thursday 26 October
3:30pm      Girls Football Team cancelled 
due to match 

Friday 27 October
3.30pm       Boys Football Club

                         
Westhill Road Site:
Tuesday 24 October
3:15pm      Chill Out Club with Mrs 
Hagyard
                 

George B
Zakary E
Isaac G
Eden-Bow S
Derry P
Emily G
Emmerson R
Clara McG
Niamh H
Jessie J
Emmanuel V
Saoirse S
Jonah H
Hope McC
Annie-May O

To create your account, please follow:

https://nationalcollege.com/enrol/christ

-the-king[1]catholic-primary-school-7
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Unfortunately, we have an 
increasing number of dangerous 
drivers at both WHR and SL site.
This is putting both children and 

adults at  risk.

Over the last two weeks staff have witnessed a number of adults - 

• Driving into the church carpark at WHR through the exit route .
• Parking at WHR infront of the school gates and blocking the 

emergency exit as well as causing a traffic jam.
• Leaving car engines on while adults run into school to collect their 

child.
• Parking on double yellow lines or on the yellow zig zag lines.
• Parking over the entrance to Fullers Close near SL site causing a traffic 

jam and not allowing children and adults to cross the road safely.

The above incidents have caused great concerns for both staff and 
parents. Please take the time to park sensibly when dropping your child 
off at school or collecting them at the end of the day.

We would also advise parents that have to park in the church carpark at 
WHR site to not move their vehicle between 3:10  - 3:25 until all of the 
children have safely left the site.  
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